
NJ Lodge of 
Masonic Research 
and Education 
 
Celebrating 10 
Years of Educating 
and Enlightening 
New Jersey 
Freemasons!�

New Jersey Lodge of Masonic Research and Education meets on 
the second Saturday in March, June, September and December.  
Our next communication will be held on  
Saturday, March 17, 2012 at 9:30 a.m. at: 

 
Palestine Lodge  No. 111 
345 River Road  
Princeton, New Jersey  
 

All Master Masons are Welcome! 
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From the East 
Bro. Raymond Thorne, Worshipful Master 
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Dear Brother, 

NJ LORE 1786’s next meeting will be held March 
17, 2012, at Palestine Lodge No. 111, 345 River Road 
(County Road 605), Princeton 08540, 9:30 a.m. coffee & 
donuts, 10 a.m. meeting.  

This will be the third traveling meeting for LORE. I 
am hoping to see more of our regular members at these 
meetings. A strong showing of members from LORE will 
convey a good message to those who come looking for 
another facet of NJ Freemasonry. Perhaps even  submitting 
an application and strengthening our lodge.   

In addition to papers presented there will be a 
discussion about moving our home base. Lunch will be 
served after. 

Looking forward to seeing everyone in March! 

LODGE HAPPENINGS… 
NJ LORE No. 1786’s next meeting will be held at the 
Palestine Lodge  No. 111 on Saturday March 17,  at 
9:30 a.m.  

On the Agenda: 

· Intro to NJ LORE No. 1786 

· Paper 

· Discussion on the future home of NJ LORE. 
Coffee and danish will be served prior to our meeting 
and Lunch will be served after. Members should make 
every effort to attend. 
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Historic White House Stones 
Bro. Raymond C. Thorne, Worshipful Master 

On April 22, 1953, by direction of the President of the 
United States and by appointment of the Grand Master of the 
Grand Lodge of the District of Columbia, M.W. Carl H. Claudy, 
Past Grand Master of the District of Columbia, Executive 
Secretary of the Masonic Service Association and Honorary Past 
Grand Master of New Jersey, brought a stone to Atlantic City. 

During the second administration of President and Most 
Worshipful Harry S Truman (1949-1953) the interior of the 
White House was gutted. Only the outer walls remained. As the 
author of the three-volume set Introduction to Freemasonry 
explained to the Annual Communication of the Grand Lodge of 
New Jersey, 

 

“It was a case of necessity; otherwise either 
Mrs. Truman or Miss Margaret might have found 
themselves in the basement after going to bed on the 
second floor, because the walls were collapsing and 
the floors were shaky. 

“Everything was taken out of The White House-
-the plumbing, the floors, the joists, the wood, the 
iron, the ornaments, and even the stones of the inside 
of the old wall. 

“One day General Vaughan, the President’s 
military aide, walked through that wrecked White 
House and found a stone and that stone had upon it a 
Masonic mark. He looked further in the rubbish of the 
White House and found other stones with Masonic 
marks. He rushed to the President; the President left 
his desk and he too pawed through the rubbish of the 
wrecked White House and found a sufficient number 
of stones each bearing a Masonic mark, to present 
one to every grand Lodge in the United States.” 
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Major General and Brother Harry H. Vaughan was a long-
time friend and personal secretary to Truman. During the 
reconstruction, the East and West Wings of the White House 
were still in operation so the President did not have to travel far 
to see the discovery. 

To originally build the White House, a number of 
stonemasons were brought to America. At least eight of them 
were members of The Lodge of Journeymen Masons #8 of 
Edinburgh, Scotland. After taking up residence in Washington 
the operative Mark Master Masons joined Federal Lodge #15 of 
the Grand Lodge of Maryland (later Federal Lodge #1, 
F.A.A.M., Grand Lodge of the District of Columbia). The 
lodge’s charter Master under the D.C. charter was James Hoban, 
an Irish-born Roman Catholic--and the White House architect. 

President and MW Truman had over a hundred stones 
from the White House collected and delivered to the District of 
Columbia Grand Lodge headquarters. Each had a small White 
House brass plaque attached to it. 

Forty-nine stones 
were sent to each of 
the American Grand 
Lodges existing at that 
time (48 states, plus 
D.C.). Each had a 
typewritten letter on 
White House 
stationery personally 
signed by President 
Truman and framed in 
recycled White House 
wood. New Jersey’s 
letter was dated 
November 22, 1952 (a 
Saturday), less than 
two months before 
Truman would move 

New Jersey’s White House Stone 
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out of the completely refurbished White House. 

Over time, the Grand Lodge of D.C. distributed the other 
White House stones. Some went to local Blue Lodges. Others 
went to appendant bodies, such as several O.E.S. Grand 
Chapters, DeMolay International, both U.S. Scottish Rite 
Supreme Councils, the George Washington Masonic National 
Memorial and, in 2004, the Grand Lodge of Alaska and the 
Grand Lodge of Hawaii. 

Some stones left the country, going to Grand Lodges in 
Canada, as well as Israel and the Philippines. Interestingly, I 
could find no mention of a stone sent to the Grand Lodge of 
Scotland, where the operative Mark Master Masons originated, 
nor of any stone sent to a Grand Royal Arch Chapter (Royal Arch 
has a degree concerning operative Masons and their marks). 

In July 2010, New Jersey’s White House stone was on 
display in the Historic Trenton Temple as part of the NE 
Conference of Grand Masters. At the end of the conference M.W. 
Joseph H. Rival, Jr., Grand Master and host of the Conference, 
allowed New Jersey’s stone to be loaned to the George 
Washington Memorial for its inclusion in a display of White 
House stones that had been collected for a display to help 
celebrate the Memorial Association’s 100th Anniversary. 

In all, 45 stones were collected (together again for the first 
time since 1952). Also on display were a book of minutes and a 

White House Stones Exhibit at the George Washington Memorial 
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mark book from the Lodge of 
Journeymen Masons, and 
also Federal Lodge’s first 
accounting book, all of which 
list the operative Mark 
Master Masons involved in 
building the White House. 

The display was 
scheduled to run through 
May, 2011. However, it was 
still going strong when I saw 
it October 22, 2011. 

    On April 4, 2012, a 
representative from the 
George Washington 
Memorial will return New 
Jersey's White House stone 
to Atlantic City and to Grand 
Lodge.  

George Braatz, Past Grand Master of Ohio, 
examines display. He is a member of the 
George Washington Memorial’s Board of 
Trustees. 

 

Help 
Us 

Save  
& 

Tired of getting your Trestleboard too late? Have you 
received it looking like this?    �  

You can help NJ LORE save trees 
and dollars by electing to receive 

your Trestleboard via e-mail! 

To do this send an e-mail to 
mkorang@comcast.net indicating 
you would like to receive Electronic 

Trestleboards in the future.  
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It Came from the Internet 
Submitted by Bro. Matt Korang, Secretary 
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Top Masonic leaders met with the heads of European Union institutions 
to discuss spreading “democracy” and human rights in Europe and 
throughout the EU’s so-called “neighborhood,” according to a press release 
issued by the Brussels-based emerging continental government. Critics of 
the supranational regime, meanwhile, pointed out the irony of unelected 
regional rulers discussing democracy — especially after the EU-backed 
overthrow of democratically elected leaders in Italy and Greece in recent 
weeks. 

The November 30 meeting, "A partnership for democracy and shared 
prosperity: a common willingness to promote democratic rights and 
liberties," was hosted by EU Commission President José Manuel Barroso, a 
former underground Maoist leader in Portugal before adopting a more 
moderate stance and entering the political world. Among the EU officials in 
attendance at the gathering were European Parliament President Jerzy 
Buzek and EU Council President Herman Van Rompuy. 

"Building a future based on democracy, pluralism, the rule of law, 
human rights and social justice is a task and ambition of the European 
Union, and much still remains to be done, not only in the neighborhood of 
the European Union, but in our own countries, too,” Commission President 
Barroso said in a statement. “I am glad to see that participants share a deep 
concern for the promotion of those values which are and have to remain at 
the core of the European project." 

European Free Masonic leaders at the meeting included Grand Master 
Guy Arcizet of the Grand Orient de France, President Joseph Asselbergh of 
the Grand Orient de Belgique, Grand Master Radu Balanescu of the 
National Grand Lodge of Romania, and Grand Master Paul Geisen of the 
Grande Loge de Luxembourg, as well as top Masonic chiefs from Portugal, 
Italy, Germany, and more. Secular and humanist organizations were also 
represented. 
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Freemasons at BU prepare to return, build 
membership 

After a 13-year hiatus, the Boston University Lodge of Masons is 
expected to renew its charter June 23. 

A. David Brown, treasurer-elect of the BU Lodge, said 35 people 



submitted first-year dues. 

“Once we get the charter, we are hoping to increase that number. 
There are a lot of people on the side waiting,” the College of Engineering 
Career Development Office assistant director said. 

Brown said BU Lodge is for any male BU students, faculty, staff or 
alumni. 

“We hope to have a steady stream of new members joining every 
year, but what is really important is that the people who are members get 
really involved,” Brown said. 

While the Lodge is not receiving any funding from BU, members 
want to serve the community, Brown said. Members set plans to reinstate 
the scholarship program the Lodge provided for students once they 
secure enough funds. 

The Lodge was originally founded by President Daniel Marsh in 1925 
and lost its charter in 1999 due to a “decline in interest,” according to the 
Grand Masonic Lodge of Massachusetts website. 

“What we’ve noticed is that once the Vietnam era hit, sons didn’t 
want to follow in the steps of their fathers, and there was a decline,” said 
Master-Elect Scott Sherman, a School of Management class of 1986 
alum. “We’ve always been the quiet fraternity, and the message got lost.” 

The re-constitution of the Lodge has been in progress for nearly 
three years, Sherman said. The initiative was partly inspired by the 
Masonic regalia from the previous building found at the Grand Lodge. 

http://dailyfreepress.com 
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Freemasons give cathedral £50,000 to train 
stonemason 

THE Freemasons are giving £50,000 to Worcester Cathedral to 
help fund the training of a stonemason. Half the money is coming from 
Worcestershire Freemasons and this is being matched pound for pound 
by the national Freemasons’ Grand Charity. 

The cathedral is one of eight out of the 42 in England that keep a 
full-time contingent of highly skilled stonemasons on the payroll and it is 
the aim of the Chapter to ensure they always have an apprentice 
stonemason in training. 

Bro Richard Goddard, Provincial Grand Master for Worcestershire, 
said: “This cathedral has been a focus for the community for over 1,000 
years and by supporting an apprentice stonemason, we are assisting in 
making sure it stands for another 1,000.” 

http://www.worcesternews.co.uk 
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Finding it tough to figure out the meaning of all those symbols and allegories? 

Hit a wall in your search for Masonic Knowledge?? 

Just frustrated with the same-ole, same-ole boring meetings??? 

Then it’s time you gave NJ LORE No. 1786 a try!!! 

Come out to our next meeting on Saturday March 17, 2012 at 9:30 a.m. 

We guarantee you will not leave a meeting without learning something new. 

Stop being frustrated and start enjoying Freemasonry again!!!  

NJ LORE Takes to the Road! 
NJ Lodge of Masonic Research and Education is looking to visit other  

Masonic districts in New Jersey. This is a great opportunity for a Lodge to host a 
meeting of NJ LORE as an event in its District. You set up the visit and provide 

refreshments and we do all the work! 

 
We are looking for visitation dates for June or September 2012. If you have inter-

est in NJ LORE visiting your district, let your DDGM know of this  
program and contact our Worshipful Master or Secretary. 



Raymond C. Thorne 
7 Thornolden Ave. 
Haddon Heights, NJ 08035 
Audubon-Parkside #218 

Worshipful Master 
856-547-7839 

rct21880@yahoo.com 

J.R. Avanti  
P.O. Box  196 
New Gretna NJ 08224 
Belcher Lodge # 180   

Senior Warden 
609-296-0238 

avantijr@verizon.net 

Robert H. Morris 
Princeton #38 

Junior Warden 
609-924-6178 

validude2001@yahoo.com 

Val Korsniak 
5 E. Wood Ln. 
Mount Laurel, NJ 08054 
Mt. Holly #14 

Treasurer 
val.korszniak@lmco.com 

Matthew Korang 
106 Wayland Rd. 
Delran, NJ 08075 
Beverly-Riverside #107 

Secretary 
856-461-0932 

mkorang@comcast.net 
matthew.korang@lmco.com 

Dennis Huey 
Keystone #153 

Senior Deacon 
609-927-0688 

profhuey@earthlink.net 

Bernhard W. Hoff 

Highland Park Lodge #240 

Junior Deacon 
732-398-1230 

bhoff1356@aol.com 

Jeffrey Alexander 
Mt. Holly #14 

Chaplain 
jeffalexander007@verizon.net 

Tom Thornton 
Cincinnati # 3 

Tyler 
tomthornton@nac.net 

Officers for 2011-2012 

From the Editor’s Desk….. 
 

Next Trestleboard will be published on or about June 1, 2012. We are always looking for 
articles. All articles must be submitted by May 15, 2012. 

 

Matthew Korang, Secretary            
mkorang@comcast.net 
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